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Most students have experience playing video games and have heard arguments

that some games have educational merit. In this module, students will investigate

the possible educational benefits and drawbacks of using a specific video game,

Minecraft, to learn skills and then argue whether the game has merit as an

educational tool. As part of the evaluation of the evidence students collect from

reading informational texts, students will play the game.
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Argumentation & EvaluationTask Template 6 [1 Level]

Section 1: What Task?

TEACHING TASK

L1:  After reading Is Minecraft an appropriate educational tool? articles about the video game

 write  that discusses Minecraft (and playing the game), an essay the game's benefits and drawback's

 and evaluates  . Be sure toas an educational tool whether its use for educational purposes has merit

support your position with evidence from the texts.

STUDENT BACKGROUND

EXTENSION

Students have the option of playing the game Minecraft. (Pocket Edition free on a tablet or iPod

touch.)



Rubric

Scoring Elements
Not Yet Approaches

Expectations Meets Expectations Advanced

1 1.5 2 2.5 3 3.5 4

Focus
Attempts to address

prompt, but lacks
focus or is off-task.

Addresses prompt
appropriately and

establishes a
position, but focus is

uneven.

Addresses prompt
appropriately and
maintains a clear,

steady focus.
Provides a generally
convincing position.

Addresses all
aspects of prompt
appropriately with

a consistently
strong focus and

convincing
position.

Controlling Idea

Attempts to establish
a claim, but lacks a
clear purpose. (L2)

Makes no mention of
counter claims.

Establishes a claim.
(L2) Makes note of

counter claims.

Establishes a
credible claim. (L2)
Develops claim and
counter claims fairly.

Establishes and
maintains a

substantive and
credible claim or
proposal. (L2)

Develops claims
and counter claims

fairly and
thoroughly.

Reading/Research

Attempts to
reference reading

materials to develop
response, but lacks

connections or
relevance to the
purpose of the

prompt.

Presents information
from reading

materials relevant to
the purpose of the
prompt with minor

lapses in accuracy or
completeness.

Accurately presents
details from reading
materials relevant to
the purpose of the
prompt to develop
argument or claim.

Accurately and
effectively presents

important details
from reading
materials to

develop argument
or claim.

Development

Attempts to provide
details in response
to the prompt, but

lacks sufficient
development or
relevance to the
purpose of the

prompt. (L3) Makes
no connections or a
connection that is

irrelevant to
argument or claim.

Presents appropriate
details to support
and develop the
focus, controlling

idea, or claim, with
minor lapses in the

reasoning,
examples, or

explanations. (L3)
Makes a connection

with a weak or
unclear relationship

to argument or claim.

Presents appropriate
and sufficient details

to support and
develop the focus,
controlling idea, or

claim. (L3) Makes a
relevant connection

to clarify argument or
claim.

Presents thorough
and detailed

information to
effectively support
and develop the
focus, controlling

idea, or claim. (L3)
Makes a clarifying
connection(s) that

illuminates
argument and adds
depth to reasoning.

Organization
Attempts to organize

ideas, but lacks
control of structure.

Uses an appropriate
organizational
structure for

development of
reasoning and logic,
with minor lapses in

structure and/or
coherence.

Maintains an
appropriate

organizational
structure to address

specific requirements
of the prompt.

Structure reveals the
reasoning and logic

of the argument.

Maintains an
organizational
structure that

intentionally and
effectively

enhances the
presentation of
information as
required by the
specific prompt.

Structure
enhances

development of the
reasoning and

logic of the
argument.

Attempts to
Demonstrates an

uneven command of

Demonstrates a
command of

standard English
conventions and

Demonstrates and
maintains a

well-developed
command of

standard English
conventions and



Conventions

demonstrate
standard English
conventions, but

lacks cohesion and
control of grammar,

usage, and
mechanics. Sources

are used without
citation.

standard English
conventions and
cohesion. Uses

language and tone
with some
inaccurate,

inappropriate, or
uneven features.

Inconsistently cites
sources.

cohesion, with few
errors. Response
includes language

and tone appropriate
to the audience,

purpose, and specific
requirements of the

prompt. Cites
sources using

appropriate format
with only minor

errors.

cohesion, with few
errors. Response
includes language

and tone
consistently

appropriate to the
audience, purpose,

and specific
requirements of the

prompt.
Consistently cites

sources using
appropriate format.

Content
Understanding

Attempts to include
disciplinary content

in argument, but
understanding of
content is weak;

content is irrelevant,
inappropriate, or

inaccurate.

Briefly notes
disciplinary content

relevant to the
prompt; shows basic

or uneven
understanding of

content; minor errors
in explanation.

Accurately presents
disciplinary content

relevant to the
prompt with sufficient

explanations that
demonstrate

understanding.

Integrates relevant
and accurate

disciplinary content
with thorough

explanations that
demonstrate

in-depth
understanding.



STANDARDS

Common Core Anchor Standards Reading

R.CCR.1: Read closely to determine what the text says explicitly and to make logical inferences

from it; cite specific textual evidence when writing or speaking to support conclusions drawn from

the text.

R.CCR.2: Determine central ideas or themes of a text and analyze their development; summarize

the key supporting details and ideas.

R.CCR.4: Interpret words and phrases as they are used in a text, including determining technical,

connotative, and figurative meanings, and analyze how specific word choices shape meaning or

tone.

R.CCR.10: Read and comprehend complex literary and informational texts independently and

proficiently.

Common Core Anchor Standards Writing

W.CCR.1: Write arguments to support claims in an analysis of substantive topics or texts, using

valid reasoning and relevant and sufficient evidence.

W.CCR.4: Produce clear and coherent writing in which the development, organization, and style

are appropriate to task, purpose, and audience.

W.CCR.5: Develop and strengthen writing as needed by planning, revising, editing, rewriting, or

trying a new approach.

W.CCR.9: Draw evidence from literary or informational texts to support analysis, reflection, and

research.

W.CCR.10: Write routinely over extended time frames (time for research, reflection, and revision)

and shorter time frames (a single sitting or a day or two) for a range of tasks, purposes, and

audiences.

Custom Standards



Section 2: What Skills?

Selected Skills

Preparing for the Task

TASK ENGAGEMENT: Ability to connect the task and new content to existing knowledge, skills,

experiences, interests, and concerns

TASK ANALYSIS: Ability to understand and explain the task's prompt and rubric.

ARGUMENTATION: Ability to identify essential features of an argumentative essay (claim,

reasons, evidence, and counter claim)

Reading Process

ACTIVE READING/NOTE-TAKING: Ability to identify the central point and main supporting

elements of a text. Ability to read purposefully and select relevant information from a text.

READ FOR EVIDENCE : Identify pros and cons of the game Minecraft

ACADEMIC INTEGRITY: Ability to use and credit sources appropriately.

Transition to Writing

EVALUATING EVIDENCE: Ability to organize and evaluate evidence gathered from text by

analyzing arguments presented in texts.

EVALUATING EVIDENCE: Ability to evaluate evidence with a hands-on experience

Writing Process

CONTROLLING IDEA: Ability to establish a controlling idea and consolidate information relevant

to task.

PLANNING: Ability to develop a line of thought and text structure appropriate to an

argumentative/evaluative task.

DEVELOPMENT: Ability to construct an initial draft with an emerging line of thought and structure.

REVISION: Ability to refine text, including line of thought, language usage, and tone as

appropriate to audience and purpose.

EDITING: Ability to proofread and format a piece to make it more effective.



COMPLETION: Ability to submit final piece that meets expectations.



50+ minutes

25 minutes

Section 3: What Instruction?

MiniTasks

Preparing for the Task

TASK ENGAGEMENT: Ability to connect the task and new content to existing knowledge, skills,

experiences, interests, and concerns

SHORT CONSTRUCTED RESPONSE

Based on your experience, what are some benefits to playing video games? What are

some drawbacks to playing video games? Use examples from your experience to support

your points.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

students answer the question and provide some support.

Instructional Strategies:

Give students 10-15 minutes for a Quick Write on the topic.

Ask students to share pros and cons of playing video games. Have a volunteer keep track

of good points and bad points on a T-Chart.

After discussion, ask students to vote on whether overall video games are good or bad for

kids.

Students can revisit the class list and their votes after reading articles.

Notes:

After this activity, tell students they will be investigating a specific video game. Ask how

many are familiar with the game and what they already know about the game.

Accommodations and Interventions:

Cloze paragraph with varied levels of support; verbally sharing ideas, thoughts, and/or

perspectives; one on one prior to sharing with the whole group. Give students the topic the

day before to allow for "think" time.

TASK ANALYSIS: Ability to understand and explain the task's prompt and rubric.

LIST

In your own words, what are the important features of a good response to this prompt?

Use the rubric to help you think about what must be included in a good response.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

students include important features of the prompt on their lists.



40 minutes

Instructional Strategies:

Post the Teaching Task on the board for students to examine. Have students list the

important elements of the task.

Distribute the argumentation rubric to the class.

Jigsaw the scoring elements on the argument rubric (focus, controlling idea.

reading/research, development, organization, conventions, content understanding.)

Groups highlight the important ideas in the elements in the advanced column.

Groups share out the most important information of their element with the whole class.

Other groups highlight the key ideas.

Teacher provides sample argumentative writing at both a high and low level. Students in

pairs compare and contrast based on the rubric using the Learning Focused Comparison

and Contrast graphic organizer.

As a Ticket out the Door, have student turn in a list of elements necessary to be

successful on the task.

Accommodations and Interventions:

Deliberate jigsaw pairing with specific elements.

ARGUMENTATION: Ability to identify essential features of an argumentative essay (claim,

reasons, evidence, and counter claim)

NOTES

How do most writers organize their argument effectively?

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

Students sort the text elements into proper categories

Instructional Strategies:

Provide students with definitions of important vocabulary related to argumentation on a

reference sheet, PowerPoint, etc. and hold a discussion about these words (claim,

reasons, evidence, counter claim), eliciting examples from the students.

Read the text "Earrings" by Judith Viorst (or any other argument children's book). Have

students find examples of each part of a good argument (claim, reasons, evidence,

counterclaim)in the story: For example, the claim is that the girl should get earrings.

Students will link each vocabulary word with its appropriate example.

Review as a whole group.

Accommodations and Interventions:

Differentiate as needed by changing support.



2 days

45 minutes

Reading Process

ACTIVE READING/NOTE-TAKING: Ability to identify the central point and main supporting

elements of a text. Ability to read purposefully and select relevant information from a text.

OUTLINE

What points about the benefits and drawbacks of playing Minecraft have readers made in

their letters to the author? What parts of the text show you that?

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

T-Chart is completed correctly with pros and cons of playing the game.

Instructional Strategies:

Pairs read the text "Can Minecraft Be Educational? Readers Respond", identifying the

position of each letter writer regarding Minecraft.

Partners then complete the T-Chart by placing information from the letters in either the pro

or con column on the T-Chart. Remind students to use quotation marks when quoting

directly from the article and no quotation marks when paraphrasing from the article. While

students are working, check to make sure that information is being placed in the correct

columns and that students are using quotation marks when necessary.

Collect the T-Charts and score as a Formative Assessment.

Reteach if necessary.

Accommodations and Interventions:

Model active reading strategies with the students while reading "Can Minecraft be

Educational? Readers Respond" by reading quotations from letters and asking students if

the letter-writer is for or against Minecraft as an educational tool. Then the teacher can ask

students why the letter-writer feels that way.

Teacher can model placing quotes and paraphrased information from letters in appropriate

columns.

READ FOR EVIDENCE : Identify pros and cons of the game Minecraft

NOTES

Read the two articles "Disruptions: Minecraft, an Obsession and an Educational Tool" and

"An 'Educational' Video Game Has Taken Over My House" and identify the pros and cons

of the game Minecraft presented in each article.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

T-Chart has accurate pros and cons listed



25 minutes

Instructional Strategies:

Have students create a pro and con T-Chart for each article. Before reading, remind

students to write down the author and title of each article at the top of the T-Chart.

While reading the first article, students can annotate the text and identify pros and cons of

Minecraft in the educational setting. Then they should transfer the information to their

T-Chart.

After filling in the T-Chart, students do a Give One, Get One (see Resources) with the rest

of the class to check for understanding.

Students will read the second article independently and complete the t-chart.

At the end, have students turn to a partner and check for 2 pros and 2 cons.

Notes:

Consider reading "An 'Educational' Video Game Has Taken Over My House" after the

initial instruction on claim, reasons, and support to demonstrate how each of these

elements of argumentation are used in writing.

Students may also take part in active play of Minecraft if time allows.

Teacher may wish to preview specific vocabulary in articles.

Accommodations and Interventions:

Spilt the class in two. Have one side read the articles for pros and the other read the

article for cons. Share.

ACADEMIC INTEGRITY: Ability to use and credit sources appropriately.

SHORT CONSTRUCTED RESPONSE

Define "plagiarism" and list ways to avoid it.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

Provides accurate definition

Lists several appropriate strategies

Instructional Strategies:

Discuss respect for others work to assemble evidence and create texts.

Discuss academic penalties for stealing others thoughts and words.

Have students return to their T-Charts to check that titles and authors are included on

each chart. Check also that they have indicated which notes are paraphrased and which

are quoted. Remind students that they must cite even when they paraphrase information

from the sources.

Model how to cite sources accurately when writing final argument using author's name and

title of article. For example, Nick Bilton talks about his 8 year old nephew...... or Nick

Bilton's article Disruption states......

Have students practice writing sentences with information from their notes, one with



55 minutes

55 minutes

quoted information and one with paraphrased information. Check that students credit

sources appropriately in the sentences they write.

Transition to Writing

EVALUATING EVIDENCE: Ability to organize and evaluate evidence gathered from text by

analyzing arguments presented in texts.

NOTES

Now that you have read the articles, create a Synthesis T-Chart that lists all pros and cons

of the game Minecraft that you have found in your reading. Include the author's name next

to each point and any evidence authors provided to support their positions.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

T-Chart has accurate pros and cons listed.

Instructional Strategies:

Have students create a pro and con T-Chart.

Pair students to discuss which positions are most convincing and which have supporting

evidence.

Conclude session by having students write a statement of their current position on the

game's educational merit and the reasons for that position.

EVALUATING EVIDENCE: Ability to evaluate evidence with a hands-on experience

LIST

Today you will test the pros and cons by playing Minecraft. We will take periodic time-outs

for you to add notes to your T-Chart based on your own experience with the game.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

students add relevant notes to the T-Chart based on their experiences with the game.

Instructional Strategies:

Students may need some instruction on playing the game.

Remind students to stop periodically to take notes on their experiences.

Encourage students to share what they are learning from playing the game.

At the end of the period, ask students if their evaluation of the evidence from the texts has

changed.



20 minutes

45 minutes

Writing Process

CONTROLLING IDEA: Ability to establish a controlling idea and consolidate information relevant

to task.

SHORT CONSTRUCTED RESPONSE

Write an opening paragraph that includes the claim and sequences the reasons and

evidence you plan to use in your argument.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

Writes a concise draft opening.

Provides direct answer to main prompt requirements.

Establishes a claim and identifies key points that support development of argument.

Instructional Strategies:

Before students begin to write, ask them to look at their synthesis T-Chart and highlight

the reasons and evidence they plan to use in their essays. Then have them decide on the

best order for presenting these points in their introduction.

Offer several examples of opening paragraphs.

Ask class to discuss what makes them strong or weak.

Introduce ways to make the claim effective in the opening paragraph(s).

Notes:

A claim does not always appear in the opening paragraph.

PLANNING: Ability to develop a line of thought and text structure appropriate to an

argumentative/evaluative task.

OUTLINE

Using your synthesis T-Chart, Create an outline in which you state your claim, sequence

your points, and note your supporting evidence from the texts you have read.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

Creates an outline or organizer.

Supports controlling idea. Includes evidence from texts read earlier in appropriate sections

of the outline.

Instructional Strategies:

Provide and teach one or more examples of outlines or organizers.



25 minutes

30 minutes

40 minutes

Invite students to generate questions in pairs about how the format works, and then take

and answer questions.

DEVELOPMENT: Ability to construct an initial draft with an emerging line of thought and structure.

LONG CONSTRUCTED RESPONSE

Write an initial draft complete with opening, development, and closing; insert and cite

textual evidence. As you develop each paragraph, return to your notes to check quotations

and sources.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

Provides complete draft with all parts.

Supports the opening in the later sections with evidence and citations.

Instructional Strategies:

Encourage students to re-read prompt after completing each paragraph to check that they

are on track.

REVISION: Ability to refine text, including line of thought, language usage, and tone as

appropriate to audience and purpose.

LONG CONSTRUCTED RESPONSE

Refine compositions analysis, logic, and organization of ideas/points. Use textual evidence

carefully, with accurate citations. Decide what to include and what not to include.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

Provides complete draft with all parts.

Supports the opening in the later sections with evidence and citations.

Improves earlier edition.

Instructional Strategies:

Sample useful feedback that balances support for strengths and clarity about weaknesses.

Assign students to provide each other with feedback on those issues.

EDITING: Ability to proofread and format a piece to make it more effective.

LONG CONSTRUCTED RESPONSE



Revise draft to have sound spelling, capitalization, punctuation, and grammar. Adjust

formatting as needed to provide clear, appealing text.

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

Provides draft free from distracting surface errors.

Uses format that supports purpose.

Instructional Strategies:

Briefly review selected skills that many students need to improve.

Teach a short list of proofreading marks.

Assign students to proofread each others texts a second time.

COMPLETION: Ability to submit final piece that meets expectations.

LONG CONSTRUCTED RESPONSE

Turn in your complete set of drafts, plus the final version of your piece

Scoring Guide (Work Meets Expectations If):

Fits the Meets Expectations category in the rubric for the teaching task.

Instructional Strategies:



Resources

Uploaded Files

Give_One_Get_One.pdf
(http://literacybytechnology.s3.amazonaws.com/teacherresourceuploads/31301/181832774_Jan_15_2014_11143365.pdf)

Can minecraft be educational.docx
(http://literacybytechnology.s3.amazonaws.com/teacherresourceuploads/31301/1052038229_Jan_15_2014_111417594.docx)

Educational Video Game Has Taken Over My House.docx
(http://literacybytechnology.s3.amazonaws.com/teacherresourceuploads/31301/683950735_Jan_15_2014_111409724.docx)

Argument graphic organizer.pdf
(http://literacybytechnology.s3.amazonaws.com/teacherresourceuploads/31301/1130475896_Jan_15_2014_111407516.pdf)

T-Chart.docx
(http://literacybytechnology.s3.amazonaws.com/teacherresourceuploads/31301/1861924471_Feb_22_2014_113417106.docx)

T-Chart Note-Taking guide

Keywords

Links*

* These Lexile measures were computed automatically and did not undergo human review. They

are not certified measures and should not be published or recorded in any way.

Other Resources



Section 4: What Results?

Classroom Assessment Rubric

Not Yet

Focus Attempts to address prompt but lacks focus or is off-task.

Reading/Research Demonstrates weak use of reading material to develop argument.

Controlling Idea
Establishes a claim and attempts to support an argument but is not convincing; (L2) Attempts to
acknowledge competing arguments.

Development
Reasoning is not clear; examples or explanations are weak or irrelevant. (L3) Connection is weak or
not relevant.

Organization Provides an ineffective structure; composition does not address requirements of the prompt.

Conventions
Demonstrates a weak command of standard English conventions; lacks cohesion; language and tone
are not appropriate to audience and purpose.

Meets Expectations

Focus Addresses the prompt and stays on task; provides a generally convincing response.

Reading/Research Demonstrates generally effective use of reading material to develop an argument.

Controlling Idea
Establishes a credible claim and supports an argument that is logical and generally convincing. (L2)
Acknowledges competing arguments while defending the claim.

Development
Develops reasoning to support claim; provides evidence from text(s) in the form of examples or
explanations relevant to the argument (L3) Makes a relevant connection(s) that supports argument.

Organization Applies an appropriate text structure to address specific requirements of the prompt.

Conventions
Demonstrates a command of standard English conventions and cohesion; employs language and tone
appropriate to audience and purpose.

Classroom Assessment Task

No Classroom Assessment Task for this module

Exemplar Work

Uploaded Files



Comments

Author Notes

Other Comments


